

## DO-19050102

Seat No. \_\_\_\_\_

## B. A. LL. B. (Integrated) (Sem. I) (CBCS) (W.E.F. 2019) Examination

March / April - 2022

Foundation Course in English -1 (New Course) Time :  $2\frac{1}{2}$  Hours] [Total Marks: 70 **Instructions**: (1) Attempt all questions. (2) Attempt sub-questions in sequence. Figures to the right indicate maximum marks. 1 (A) Write a paragraph on any one of the following: 7 (1) My Dream Career (2) Social Media (3) The management of Water Resources (4) Professional values in the Practice of Law (B) Write a letter to your friend about the hardship faced by 7 you during Covid- 19 duty. OR (B) Write a letter of complaint to the commissioner about the shortage of water in our locality. 2 (A) Prepare a resume for the post of a librarian in a college. 7 OR (A) Prepare a resume for the post of a manager at a Swadeshi Food Mall. 7 (B) Write an application for the post of an assistant to a lawyer. OR

(B) Write an application for the post of an assistant manager in a company.

DO-19050102 ]

[Contd...

Many years ago when I worked as a transfusion volunteer at a hospital, I got to know a little three years old girl who was suffering from a disease. The little girl needed blood from her five years old brother who had miraculously survived the same disease.

The boy had developed the antibodies needed to combat the illness and was the only hope for his sister. The doctor explained the situation to the little brother and asked if the boy would be willing to give his blood to his sister. I saw him hesitate only for a moment before he took a deep breath and said, "Yes, I will do it if it saves my sister." As the transfusion progressed, he lay in bed next to his sister and smiled, seeing the colour returning to her cheeks. Then his face grew pale and his smile faded. He looked up at the nurse beside him and asked with a trembling voice, "When will I start to die?" The young boy had misunderstood the doctor and thought that he had to die to save his sick sister.

4 Read the following passage carefully and answer the following 14 questions:

Television is now a days a common gadget, and almost every householder is having it. It can be very helpful to those who watch it for a limited time and only selected shows. Television can increase our knowledge of the outside world. There are many informative programmes that help us understand many fields of study like science, medicine, geography, wild life etc. Moreover, it is beneficial to very old people, who cannot leave the house, as well as, Patients in hospitals. But there are serious disadvantages of television also. It is harmful to our eyes. People become dissatisfied with their lives because the life displayed on TV screen is more attractive. It happens more with children watching cartoons. An American survey shows that a child views eleven thousand murders on the TV before he or she comes to an age of fourteen. This thing makes them violent. Some scientist proved that viewing television for more than one hour a day cause lack of concentration among the children.

$\sim$			. •				
4 1	11	es	t ı	n	n	C	
v	u	CO	u	v	ш	Э	

- (1) What is a common gadget nowadays?
- (2) Write two advantages of the television.
- (3) How does the television make people more violent?
- (4) How does TV affect the concentration level?
- (5) Which fields of study TV help us to understand?
- (6) Why do people become dissatisfied with their lives?
- (7) Give a suitable title to the passage.
- 5 Fill in the blanks with the suitable option given in the bracket 14 or do as directed.
  - (1) He was ..... Emropean lawyer. (a, an, the)
  - (2) Bhagvati is one of the..... students in the class.(most clever, cleverer, cleverest)
  - (3) He was born ...... January 5<sup>th</sup>, 1990. (on, in, at)
  - (4) The plane flew ..... my house. (in, over, above)
  - (5) The amount was distributed ...... four brothers. (in, between, among)
  - (6) Attend the class regularly ...... leave the class. (and, also, or)
  - (7) Lincoln was against slavery. (Turn into negative without changing the meaning of the sentence)
  - (8) He was not absent in the seminar. (Turn into Affirmative without changing the meaning of the sentence)
  - (9) Everyone..... ambitions. (is, has, have)
  - (10) Beautiful (Give a synonyms)
  - (11) Enemy (Give an antonym)
  - (12) One who believes in faith..... (Give one word)
  - (13) Could you ......them, please? (help, helping, helped)
  - (14) Dhara ...... not...... my book yet. (has. ....returned, is ...returning..., had returned)

DO-19050102 ]